Proclamation

WHEREAS, on September 29, 2014 the American Legion, John A. Dean Post 154 will celebrate its 95th Anniversary; and 
WHEREAS, John A. Dean was the first Butler man to be killed in World War I, John enlisted on August 31, 1917 in the Ambulance Co. #33, training locally, he was stationed at various locations with his last United States location being Camp Greene, Charlotte, North Carolina, where his company was absorbed into the 4th Division Regular Army, on May 13, 1918 he was deployed for service overseas serving in part in Belleau Wood, Chateau Thierry, and the Aisne-Marne offensive, St. Mihiel, the Meuse Argonne in France and in the army of Occupation in Germany; and 
WHEREAS, sadly John A. Dean was part of a detail that responded to a call for assistance on the front lines with the 5th and 6th Marines at Belleau Wood where the most intensive fighting occurred as part of the German offensive toward Paris, upon arrival their assignment was advance dressing stations which were mere holes in the ground covered with whatever was available branches, pieces of old uniforms, etc.; and
WHEREAS, John A. Dean and Carl Nixdorff were carrying a wounded Marine on a litter on the night of July 3, 1918 in the remains of the forest when a shell exploded killing the Marine and mortally wounding John, Carl Nixdorff dressed John’s wounds and went for help; and 
WHEREAS, when help finally arrived it was too late to save John who died trying to save another while he made the ultimate sacrifice for his country, he was 25 years old; and 
WHEREAS, John was a brave man and a good soldier, initially buried in Belleau Wood, his body was returned to the United States where he received full military honors and is interred in Mt. Calvary Cemetery, Butler.  
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Butler hereby commemorate the 95th Anniversary of the American Legion John A. Dean Post 154 and declare September 29, 2014 as

JOHN A. DEAN POST 154 DAY

In the Borough of Bloomingdale, with grateful appreciation from the Mayor and Governing Body on behalf of the citizens of the Borough of Bloomingdale.

By:

Jonathan A. Dunleavy

Mayor/Borough of Bloomingdale   
